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On 17 February 2010, the London Stock Exchange published AIM Notice 36 (the “Notice”) together with the February
2010 version of the AIM Rules for Companies (the “AIM Rules”).

The changes to the AIM Rules, which are effective from 17 February 2010, relate primarily to:

» Electronic communications; and

« Disclosure of directors’ remuneration.

Electronic communications

The amendments to the guidance notes to AIM Rules 14 and 19 give all AIM companies (not just those subject to the
Companies Act 2006) the ability to send annual reports and accounts and admission documents on a reverse takeover to
shareholders using electronic communications.

The amended guidance to Rule 19 provides that an AIM company can (subject to its constitution and the law in its
jurisdiction of incorporation) send accounts (and other communications including circulars) to shareholders electronically if
it complies with the Companies Act 2006 or provided that the following requirements are met:

* adecision to use electronic communication to shareholders has been approved by a general meeting;

» appropriate identification arrangements ensure that shareholders are effectively informed; and

» shareholders individually:

* have been requested in writing to agree to receive accounts by means of electronic communication. Such
consent is deemed if they do not object within 28 days;

* can request at any time that accounts be sent in writing; and

» are alerted to the publication of the accounts on the relevant company’s website.

There are other consequential amendments regarding electronic communication throughout the rules.

Directors’ disclosure requirements

The new directors’ disclosure requirements contained in the AIM Rules apply to companies with a financial year-end on
or after 31 March 2010. The amended rules clarify that the remuneration to be disclosed is that earned by the director in
his capacity as a director of the AIM company. They also clarify that cash and non-cash benefits are to be captured and
revise the wording in respect of pension contributions, which now requires disclosure of “the value of any contributions
paid by the AIM company to a pension scheme”.

The London Stock Exchange also confirmed in the Notice that the information disclosed as directors’ remuneration is not
required to be audited under the AIM Rules.
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About Morrison & Foerster:

We are Morrison & Foerster—a global firm of exceptional credentials in many areas. Our clients include some of the
largest financial institutions, Fortune 100 companies, investment banks and technology and life science companies. Our
clients count on us for innovative and business-minded solutions. Our commitment to serving client needs has resulted
in enduring relationships and a record of high achievement. For the last six years, we’'ve been included on The American
Lawyer's A-List. Fortune named us one of the “100 Best Companies to Work For.” We are among the leaders in the
profession for our longstanding commitment to pro bono work. Our lawyers share a commitment to achieving results for
our clients, while preserving the differences that make us stronger. This is MoFo. Visit us at www.mofo.com.

Because of the generality of this update, the information provided herein may not be applicable in all situations and
should not be acted upon without specific legal advice based on particular situations.
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